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Moray Alcohol and Drug Partnership

RECORD OF MEETING

	TASK 

GROUP

 NAME:


	MADP Partnership

	CHAIR

PERSON:


	Pamela Dudek – Chief Officer, Health & Social Care Moray

	DATE OF

MEETING:


	9 September 2019

	LOCATION:


	Meeting Room 1 & 2, Dunbarney House, Dr Gray’s Hospital, Elgin



	
	
	

	APOLOGIES:
	Tracie Wills
	Commissioning Officer – MC

	
	Tara Shivaji
	Consultant in Public Health - NHSG

	
	Elidh Brown
	Health & Welling Co-ordinator – Tsi Moray

	
	Iain MacDonald
	Children’s Wellbeing Manager – MC

	
	Jayne Forrest
	Midwifery Manager - NHSG

	
	Joyce Johnston
	Service Manager - MC

	
	Frank Brown
	Elected Member

	
	
	

	ATTENDING:
	Paul Johnson
	MADP Lead Officer

	
	Mandy Morrison
	Operational Manager - Quarriers

	
	Mike Whelan
	Community Justice – Co-ordinator

	
	Tish Richford
	Acting Service Manager – Justice Services

	
	Ray Walker for Megan Heathershaw
	Police Scotland

	
	Pam Cremin
	Integrated Service Manager – Mental Health Services - NHSG

	
	Liz Tait
	Head of Clinical Care & Governance - NHSG

	
	Lynsey Murray
	MIDAS Team Lead

	
	Fiona Raeburn
	Specialist Pharmacist in Substance Misuse – NHSG

	
	Anne Pendery
	Manager – Circles Network Advocacy

	
	Laura Sutherland
	Acting Public Health Team Lead - NHSG

	
	
	Inspector – Police Scotland

	
	
	Inspector (Licensing & Civic) – Police Scotland

	
	Anne Grant
	Acting Service Manager – Aberlour Youth Point

	
	Heidi Tweedie
	Director – Moray Wellbeing Hub

	
	Bruce Woodward
	Senior Performance Officer - MC

	
	
	

	MINUTES:
	Louise McKenzie
	MADP Administrator


	AGENDA ITEM/TOPIC
	ACTION POINT
	ACTION BY

	1. 
Welcome & Apologies
	Pam welcomed everyone to the meeting and introductions were made.
Apologies were noted.
	

	2. 
Previous Minutes & Matters Arising
	The minutes of the previous meeting held on 1 July were agreed.
	

	3. Partnership Delivery Framework

	Paul circulated the revised Partnership Delivery Framework to Reduce the Use of and Harm from Alcohol and Drugs for information.  The revised document is more accommodating and recognises the links with ADP’s and IJB’s.  Paul said Moray is in a good position to take forward reflective practice and to ensure we are doing things right.  Paul will keep Partners up to date about how the Framework is being taken forward and with the latest information from Scottish Government regarding implications for MADP.  Scottish Government will be looking for evidence behind the words with regards to reporting.  


	

	4. 
Position Statement & Briefing 
	The Position Statement briefing sets out the key points.  This document is not a National Scottish Government Policy paper rather it is to help Scottish Government and colleagues to look at Policies.  There are some really good suggestions which link into the work we are already doing or considering.
Paul asked that the briefing is noted by Partners and that the MADP continue to receive updates.

Pam Dudek said the Position Statement from Scottish Directors of Public health is regarded as good practice and would like Dr Tara Shivaji to keep us right.

Fiona Raeburn asked if the paper identifies any gaps.  Paul replied that this paper does not but the Staying Alive Audit currently underway will.

Pam Dudek highlighted the pressing and concerning area at present is Drug Related Deaths.  She said we have got to stretch ourselves better on how we respond to it.  Paul’s briefing on Drug Related Deaths was presented at the IJB meeting last week  and the Chair and Vice Chair were very interested in the language used and there is an acceptance that and plea to be intolerant of the language used.


	

	5. 
Drug Related Death Report

	Paul presented a Briefing regarding Drug Related Deaths.  Paul thanked Dr Tara Shivaji for input with this briefing.  Paul stated the fact that Drug Related Deaths are not a public health emergency is of concern.
In 2018, 17 of people who died due to drugs were resident in Moray and 1 person died in Moray but did not reside in Moray.  When we look at the National profile to Moray they are very similar.

Paul talked through the key findings from the Drug Related Death report followed by a short discussion and actions were agreed as follows:
· An Action Log is to be set up and will tabled as a standing agenda item at future meetings.
· All drug related deaths will be reviewed not just those where people open to a service.

· The Drug Related Death Review Briefing dated 12 February to be recirculated to the group.

· Pam Cremin and Charles McKerron to review the process for all drug related deaths by the next MADP with support from Liz Tait, Head of Clinical Care Governance and Dr Bruce Davidson, Consultant Psychiatrist, Addictions looking at  who is in the process and how we act on it.
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	6. 
Staying Alive Audit

	 In 2016 SDF undertook the Staying Alive Audit on behalf of Scottish Government to look actions that could be taken in relation to reducing Drug Related Deaths.
Paul is currently reviewing and revising the Audit and thanked colleagues who have responded to his requests for information.

Paul informed he has still to review the area of Workforce Development and it is too early to say if Moray have a deficit.  Paul will circulate as a consultation draft once he has completed the Workforce Development section.  He advised the draft is not for general circulation until it has been agreed by MADP.  Actions arising from the Audit will be added to the Action Log (agreed in item 5) highlight a lead service to take forward.  This Audit will have implications for commissioning and workforce development decisions and could change the way we do things.
Pam Dudek suggested following the audit, look at what the findings are then take out the 3 biggest themes, prioritise and execute.  The group round the table agreed.


	

	7. 

Alcohol / Drugs & Mental Health Progress Briefing


	The Alcohol/Drugs and Mental Health briefing gives an update of where we are up to.  Paul and Pam Cremin have linked in with Scottish Drugs Forum for this piece of work at no cost.  In addition there has been a process mapping meeting to look at pathways into both Drug and Alcohol and Mental Health Services.  Access into Drug and Alcohol Services in a streamlined process where as entry points into Mental Health Services are more challenging.  Paul is scheduled to meet with Tracie Wills, Senior Commissioning Officer to pull all the evidence together and formulate a plan.  Paul informed this is a big piece of work and he will present a briefing to the MADP following his meeting with Tracie.

	

	8. 

MADP Reporting Arrangements
 
	Items 8 and 9 were taken together.
Paul advised MADP that it is that time of year again when an Annual Report is to be submitted to Scottish Government.  Scottish Government are thinking about adding/amending the reporting arrangements.  Paul will send out the report to colleagues for comments prior to submission.  He asked if he sends anything regarding reporting can you please get back to him as soon as possible as timescales are tight.  If he doesn’t hear back he will take it that the report is okay.  


	

	9. 
Developing a Whole System Approach
	See above.
	

	10. Quarterly Reports


	MADP Service User Report – Q1
Paul thanked Bruce Woodward for preparing the Service User Report.

Paul highlighted a couple of areas within the report and overall the majority of people are doing better being in Service.  Paul highlighted that G.P.’s are doing a lot of good work to get people to self-refer.

There has been an increase in the number of 18 – 30 year olds coming into service.  There is a need for prevention work and see how this relates to commissioning.  Paul mentioned that the data in relation to young people is poor quality.
Pam Dudek suggested building up the narrative in the report about what we are doing.  Paul and Bruce Woodward will meet to discuss prior to the next report.

Arrows Report – Q1

There are no concerns regarding the report or the delivery of the contract.

The progress of the Arrows Recovery Café will continue to be of interest.

Quarriers Family & Carers Service – Q1

Mandy Morrison have an update on the Carers Service.
The Service are currently have two pilots running, one in Lossiemouth and one in Forres to promote the Carers Service which incorporates parental drug and alcohol use.

Circles – Q1
There is no report this quarter as Circles are just starting up.  Paul has had positive discussions.

Anne Pendery, Manager of Circles informed at a Team Day staff raised concerns about two different services being offered.  Paul strongly recommends taking a board approach and suggested a meeting outwith the MADP meeting.

Anne has been in touch with Scottish Recovery Consortium who are keen to support Moray.

IJB Strategic Plan

Pam Dudek said she will share with the group the IJB Strategic Plan.
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	11. AOCB
	Laura Sutherland informed they have produced an Action Plan in relation to sustainable approaches to embed alcohol screening and brief interventions in day to day practice.


	

	12. Date of Next Meeting
	The next MADP Partnership meeting is scheduled for Wednesday 20 November 2019, Meeting Room 1 & 2, Dunbarney House, Dr Gray’s Hospital at 3pm.

	


Actions
· Action log to be set up.

· All drug related deaths to be reviewed.

· Drug related death briefing of 12 February to be circulated along with minutes.

· Pam Cremin and Charles McKerron to review drug related death process with support from Liz Tait and Dr Bruce Davidson.

· Paul to circulate Staying Alive Audit to MADP for comments.

· Paul to circulate Scottish Government Annual Report for comments.

· Paul and Tracie Wills to meet to regarding Alcohol/Drugs and Mental Health Services.

· Paul to link in with Bruce Woodward regarding narrative for the Service User Report.
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